The Secretary
Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee
 

Re: The Senate Inquiry into an Australian Republic
 

Dear Sir/Madam,
 

I would like to voice my objection that the Inquiry does not allow for the majority of Australians who do not wish a change to a republic. The last referendum supports this view. I would like my objection formally recorded and also that I do not agree with this change to our Constitution. 
 

I am a Christian and can clearly see that the present form of Government allows freedom, democracy and quality of life beyond that of most other countries in the world. This freedom and democracy is protected by a set of balances checking each part of the Government. This balance and protection could not be provided by a Republic. The President, if elected by the public would have an authority which could oppose the Government. If the President would be appointed by the Parliament, he would be dependent on the Government. All questions raised by the Inquiry relating to different types of Presidency would destroy this system of checks and counter checks. 
 

I would also like to point out that our Constitution does not allow for plebiscites. There is a good reason for that. Any Government can form the questions in such a way as to obtain the desired results. I am therefore totally opposed to a plebiscite.
 

Yours sincerely,
 

Annette Koschera
Gymea NSW 
 

 

